

PLANNING APPLICATION NO.12/01551/FUL 

6 Park Place Cheltenham Gloucestershire:  Construction of a replacement garage and alterations to rear boundary wall 
Comments from St Philip and St James Residents’ Association (SPJARA)
We do not object in principle to this proposal but have three comments which we would like taken into account when a decision is made: 
· The proposals contain no plans for tree planting to replace the recently felled poplar. This tree was within the curtilage of the neighbouring property (no. 4 Park Place). We understand that is the intention of the owner of no.4 Park Pace to plant a replacement tree this winter, a move which we welcome. 
· The proposals say nothing about the surface of the parking area between the street and the garage. At present it is an unsightly spread of concrete, wide open to the street. We would ask that a condition of permission should be that this area is resurfaced with a more attractive material and one that is porous so as to reduce the effect of runoff, albeit marginally.

· The flat roof will be visible to a number of houses on the east of Park Place and the west side of Painswick Road. We suggest that the owners be asked to consider creating a ‘green (or living) roof’ above the garage, planted with sedum or other suitable plants. Such green roofs are increasingly used in urban areas. It will have several benefits: 

· it would compensate for the loss of green space in the garden

· it would create an area of pollen-bearing plants that will benefit bees and other insects, and birds

· it would marginally reduce run-off from the roof surface

· it would be an attractive feature for those who look down on it. 

If planned at this stage, the extra costs of a green roof will be marginal in the whole scheme.
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